
From: John & Libby FitzGerald   
Sent: Sunday, February 26, 2023 8:55 AM 
To: Ervin, Olivia <oervin@cityofpetaluma.org> 
Subject: Scott Ranch Park Extension and Limited Housing Project 
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL 
SYSTEM.---  
February 26, 2023 
 
To: Members of the Petaluma City Council 
 
Please vote YES on the Scott Ranch Plan! 
 
We have lived in Petaluma for 45 years and can see Helen Putnam Park from the front window of our 
home. We are excited to have an easier access to the Park, including preservation of the barns and 
habitat enhancements. The new Windsor Drive & D Street Roundabout is a huge gift, especially to 
increase safety and decrease speed of traffic in this area. We applaud the "green" housing plan, and 
particularly the chance to expand a public park at no cost to the City of Petaluma. 
 
Most sincerely, 
John and Libby FitzGerald 

 
Petaluma 
 
John & Libby FitzGerald 
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